
ROSELAWN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING OF MEMBERS 

November 8, 2007 

  

7:26 P.M.-Paul Probst gave remarks and presented gift to Cindy Shafer in recognition of her past 

service to Roselawn. 

  

7:30-Barbara Kley called the meeting to order and welcomed guests and visitors. 

  

SPECIAL REPORTS 

Cincinnati Police Department-Officer Christine Barry reported that the individual responsible for 

the recent rash of robberies in Bond Hill and Roselawn has been caught.   

  

Cincinnati Fire Department-Firefighter Mike Washington of Station 2 summarized numbers of 

calls for assistance in Roselawn for the month of October. The 101 responses included calls for 

fire and medical assistance.  He also gave safety tips for residents to use in the upcoming winter 

months such as checking furnaces and chimneys and monitoring combustibles. The servicing of 

area fire hydrants is nearly complete. 

  

Tamara Thomas, Woodward Career Technical High School-A description of the school's 

technical programs and of the Cincinnati Youth Collaborative were given. She also provided 

details of Project Aspire's efforts to assist Hurricane Katrina victims in New Orleans. A career 

fair is being held on November 17, 2007 at Schroder High School and those wanting more 

information can call her at 363-9404. 

  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 13, 2007 and October 11, 2007 

A motion was made by Tricia Davis to accept the September 13, 2007 minutes as written and 

Paul Probst seconded the motion. Minutes were approved. 

A motion was made by Paul Probst to approve the October 11, 2007 minutes and Tricia Davis 

seconded the motion. Minutes were approved. 

  

Beautification and Litter-Bob Ingberg informed the membership that the plantings at Rosecliff 

and Reading Rd's. and Section and Reading Rd's. have been winterized.  The wishing well has 

been painted and hopefully the roof will be repaired in the spring. A concern was voiced about 

the vandalism of the wall at Reading and Summit Rd's. 

  

Law and Safety-Monica Plear passed around a form for sign-up of those interested in Block-

Watch training provided by the Cincinnati Police Department. 

  

Community Engagement-Mary Donaldson gave the date of December 1, 2007 as the deadline for 

item submissions for the next newsletter. The send-out date for this issues is December 15, 

2007.  She can be called at 821-9682 or e-mailed at mdonaldson@fuse.net.  The next 

Community Night Out is November 15, 2007, 6:30 P.M. at Udipi. 

  

Roselawn Business Association-Regina Livers provided details about the Community Dinner on 

November 15, 2007.  The next meeting of the Business Association will be the 4th Monday at 



ServPro, 8:30 A.M.  Chris Monzel's office has been contacted for follow-up on the Roselawn 

signage issues. 

  

OTHER BUSINESS 

Chuck Breidenbach has been appointed as a Roselawn Community Council Trustee. 

Ed Moser has resigned as a Roselawn Community Council Trustee. 

  

Mike Meadows, Mayor of Golf Manor sent Roselawn Community Council a letter regarding his 

efforts to address the abandoned shopping carts from Hillcrest Shopping Center. He is 

investigating the possible use of invisible fencing.  He can be contacted at 631-7844. 

  

A volunteer is needed to work with the City Communications Center as a Community Council 

Liaison.  Anyone interested can contact Barbara Kley. 

  

New routing for bus route #41 was distributed. 

  

Recommendation of wording to be included in liquor or club type motions: 

"the community council oppose the issuance of a Dance Hall license and any type of liquor 

license as the community believes the location of the establishment would substantially and 

adversely interfere with the public decency, sobriety, peace, or good order of the neighborhood.  

Results of the vote should be communicated to the City of Cincinnati. 

"That council oppose a D5 or any liquor license at 7617 Reading Rd. as the community believes 

the location of the establishment would substantially and adversely interfere with the public 

decency, sobriety, peace, or good order of the neighborhood." 

Regina Livers moved that we file the language to be used as a point of reference to be used on an 

"as needed" basis.  The membership voted 15 for the motion, 0 against the motion, and 0 

abstentions. 

  

The next meeting will be on December 13, 2007. There will be a vote on the NBD budget. 

  

8:26 P.M. Meeting adjourned. 
 


